
Effective Monday, March 16, 2020, all schools within the Cucamonga School District, along 

with other West End San Bernardino County districts, will be closed until April 6, 2020, 

while we evaluate the appropriate path forward with regard to the coronavirus (COVID-19) 

outbreak. Although no confirmed cases of the coronavirus have been reported in San Bernardino 

County, or on any of our campuses, we are dealing with a public health crisis the magnitude of 

which none of us could have reasonably anticipated. We are all in uncharted waters as we work 

together to prevent the spread of the illness, and it has become clear that the appropriate path is 

to close schools to protect staff and students. 

This is a difficult decision, but necessary, as we try to slow the spread of the virus. 

Your child's teacher will be reaching out to you regarding home instruction. They have been 

preparing lessons so learning will still occur during these next few weeks. Students are expected 

to complete the assigned instruction. Please check the platform or messaging system that your 

child's teacher uses for more information. The office will be open on Monday, March 16th from 

8:00-3:00 should you need to pick up work from your child's teacher or if you have any 

questions. 

For March 23rd- 27th, our already scheduled Spring Break, we urge everyone to take that week 

to relax and enjoy quality time with one another. 

I thank you for your patience and trust as we work together to proactively maintain a healthy and 

protective environment during these difficult times. These next three weeks will be difficult and 

we are not certain what lies ahead after that. You have our unwavering commitment to do all we 

can do to help you during this time. 

We will continue to do our best to keep you informed. Facts and circumstances may change 

quickly, so we encourage you to regularly check our website, twitter, and Aeries Communication 

where we will provide updates. 

Thank you again for your patience and support. 

Ric Dahlin 

Superintendent 

 


